Minutes of the NPNA meeting held on Nov. 20, 2014
at the Friendly City Civitan Club, Glendale Ave

1. Attending: 
Board Members (quorum 4): Melissa Harrell, Deb Hawkins, Carol Henderson, Alice Kolacinski, Terry Kolacinski, Ian Pond, Dan Singer 

Residents:  Jeanine Tregay 
Handouts:  Meeting Agenda Nov. 20, 2014, Treasurer’s Report, NPNA income/Cost Summary,   
Oct 16, 2014 Meeting Minutes    
Meeting presided over by Ian Pond
2. Meeting Minutes for Oct. 16, 2014 were approved as corrected.                 
3. Community Topics discussed:
Lavender House/Keep Durham Beautiful (KDB) Grant
· No status has been received as of 11 20 14.  Ian will ask Mike Shiflett if he’s heard anything.  A second grant is coming in 2015.  We can discuss in Jan.
Tee Shirts
-      A discount of 20% will be offered at the luminary sale.
· A total of four shirts were sold in Oct.

· Profit of $144.00 has been realized from Apr. 2014 thru Nov. 20, 14.  

Tree Fund 
     -     Three individuals plus the Civitan Club are interested in having trees planted.   Alex will look at Club, Glendale and rental properties where trees have been removed.  Melissa noted that a row of trees on Club were destroyed during an ice storm.
Halloween
· Invoices were submitted for a grand total of $319.61 which exceeded the allotted      amount of $300.00.  They paid $250.00 for the entertainer.  
· Motion was approved at the Oct meeting for funding of up to $200.00 for the marquis performer(s) plus $100.00 for additional expenses.    The Elgin St. Halloween committee was reimbursed for $200.00 (entertainer) plus $71.91 for miscellaneous expenses.
Night of Lights (Luminaries)
· Carol will send note to the board if we need to increase the sale price of luminary kits

     based on pricing from quickcandles.com. 

· Deb will provide cider and purchase cookies.  Carol will give Deb a thermos for the cider.
List Serve Welcome Message

· Dan has included the amended verbiage from the Sept. 2014 motion.  In addition he has   

     added a reference to Trolling.  Deb suggested that he add verbiage explaining why        attachments are accepted in emails.     
Newsletter

· Deb asked if she can have one of the two licensed copies of Microsoft Publisher. Alice will review the specifics of the license agreement.
ECWA membership

· Should we donate more than the $25.00 membership renewal fee? This also provides us access to promotional gifts from the Indy Gift Guide. 
Motion was approved to pay a total of $50.00 to ECWA.  
Treasurer’s Report: 
Financial Activity:

        Beginning balance: $ 4425.72                                   

                 Income:         $187.27                                  

               Expenses:          $14.25   
         Ending balance:   $ 4598.74
Membership: 88
Households:  88; Commercial: 0 
Note:  Mike Konvicka will submit an expense report for the 2014 Fall Yard Sale. C \
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Online Motion approved: RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF MAKING DURHAM A WORLD-CLASS SOLAR CITY.  “WHEREAS, the City of Durham has adopted a Greenhouse Gas Emissions Inventory and Local Action Plan and has committed to reduce emissions by 30% from 2005 levels by 2030” 

Notes from Sept. NPNA board meeting:

The board will ask Deb for more information before we take a vote at the Oct. NPNA meeting.

We are in favor of solar power, but don’t know if INC’s percentages are reasonable:  “WHEREAS, the City of Durham has adopted a Greenhouse Gas Emissions Inventory and Local Action Plan and has committed to reduce emissions by 30% from 2005 levels by 2030” 

Deb sent additional information to the board in Dec. regarding the 30% figure.  The NPNA board had 3 yes votes, 1 abstain and 1 no which fulfilled quorum.    

INC Meeting Notes:
October Delegate Meeting of the InterNeighborhood Council of Durham: October 28, 2014
Attending the meeting were: 20 delegates/alternates from 18 neighborhoods, plus 8 guests/citizens.

Wayland Burton gave a presentation about the Durham Alcoholic Beverage Control (ABC) Board, which controls the sale of spirits in Durham County at 8 stores in Durham County and provides funds to the community.  He distributed copies of the 2014 Annual Report, available at http://www.durhamabc.com/newsite/asp/index.asp?action=annual_rpts.  The ABC board had 5 members.  The new general manager is Barry Sessoms, and the new law enforcement chief is Rufus Sales.  Distributions from profits in FY2014 include $1.5M to Durham County, $166,667 to the City of Durham, and $141,149 to non-profits.  Wanda Boone brought up a process developed with Steve Schewel whereby neighborhoods and citizens can try to block renewal of a store’s license if they are selling to underage drinkers or are not preventing illegal activities on site.

Ed Sarvis gave an overview of the Police Department’s Strategic Plan, especially as it relates to pedestrian and bicycle safety.  The plan is still in draft, but they expect changes to be minor.  The plan looks at steps the Police Department can do to support the overall goals of the city, especially being a well-managed city and being a safe and secure community.  They also did an analysis of strengths, weaknesses, threats and opportunities.  On dangers to pedestrians and bicyclists, the police don’t want to set a goal of writing some number of tickets, but to improve problem areas.  Assistant Chief Sarvis said that Durham One Call is the preferred one-stop place to request additional traffic enforcement in an area of the city and that DPD will be making regular reports to BPAC on its traffic enforcement activities on neighborhood streets.  Furthermore, DPD will re-engage with INC (whether the traffic safety committee or the full group) when the strategic plan is in final form and the Department is comfortable with broad distribution of the plan, in order to help operationalize the strategic plan.  Finally, the “State Law Says to Yield in Crosswalks” signs are effective, but there are limits on where they can be used.

Committee Reports                                                                                               
· Parks, Public Spaces and Environmental Issues – Deb Hawkins asked again for comments and questions and will be sending the final report to the list-serve if there are no new questions.  Charge Ahead Durham will have no new suggested activities or prizes, but the website will remain up with all the great suggestions on saving energy and water and money, plus having more fun outside. 

· Zoning and Development – The FCC has come out with a new ruling that makes it easier to put in and expand towers, gives communities only 60 days to decide on towers, and requires generators.  For a summary, see: http://www.telecomlawmonitor.com/2014/10/articles/uncategorized/fcc-eases-process-for-tower-construction-and-wireless-infrastructure-deployment/.  Planning won’t wait to see what these new rules mean for their proposal, which still makes towers under 60 feet a non-transparent (that is, secret) process between the planning department and the tower developer.

· Membership and Outreach – PAC 3 has allocated 5 minutes at their meetings for an INC update.  We will see about including an INC hand-out in the National Night Out packet.   
 Old Business
· Resolution on Internet Services – Given what is already happening, we need to find out whether we need a presentation, the current draft resolution (Appendix A), or a different resolution.  Pat Carstensen will check around.

Resolution on Solar Power – Deb Hawkins has collected questions and answers and will send to the list-serve.  Just in case the motion never got moved and seconded, Deb Hawkins moved the resolution (Appendis B) and Susan Sewell seconded.  We will ask Dave Rogers to come back when we discuss the resolution further.

New Business
INC Executive Committee meetings will be on second Tuesdays and are open to all; e-mail Phil Azar for directions. 

Please consider getting involved in existing committees, or bring ideas for new committees we need to form.

November and December delegate meetings will be combined on December 9th (NIS has confirmed that the room is available).

Different neighborhoods will probably choose different dates for Night of Lights. 

 
 

